Presentation on HECA Activities in Westminster – Jeremy Hopkins

Jeremy Hopkins has been HECA Officer at Westminster City Council for 1 year, although he has been involved in energy efficiency for 6 years.  There are four energy-related posts at Westminster.  Jeremy is the private sector energy policy officer.  There is also a corporate energy manager, an energy officer for the council stock and an energy surveyor in Environmental Health.

Westminster is not a typical borough:

· 78% stock is pre war

· 75% are flats

· 80% are listed / in a conservation area

Therefore typical energy efficiency refurbishment schemes are very difficult, particularly where there are planning issues.

Social profile of Westminster:

· Extremes of rich and of poor

· Westminster has 2 of poorest wards in London

· 13% Council owned

· 11% Housing Association managed

· 34% private rented

· 42% owner occupied

In HECA the current focus has been on fuel poverty.  Westminster has developed an affordable warmth strategy, which has just been passed by Cabinet Member.

New projects are focusing on fuel prices and income maximisation.  The Council are launching a free telephone-based energy tariff advice service.  All 10 service providers were approached to tender and Simply Energy was selected.  One benefit of Simply Energy is that they get an equal level of commission from all energy suppliers, so the Council feels confident of their impartiality.  The Council gets 50% of the £20 commission monies, which they can then use to invest in energy efficiency programmes.  Their service has performed well under a mystery shopper exercise.  The service is being promoted through a leaflet distributed via the council tax bills to 113,500 homes.  If just 1% of the target audience use the service £10k or more could be created for the Healthy Homes Scheme.  For Council stock, Westminster is in the process of signing up to the HelpCo Tenants Scheme. In the first month after council tax bills were sent out, 600 calls were received and 300 people have switched suppliers.

Healthy Homes was a three-year HECAction programme managed by ECSC, (for which the EST funding ends in April).  There is £13k still in the pot and the Council hopes to continue the scheme.  The scheme offers a one-stop shop referral service across all tenures to refer people on to grant providers, estate offices, social services, etc.

In partnership with Kensington & Chelsea, Westminster is also working on an Innovation Programme funded scheme, “Flagship HMO”.  This is a programme to refurbish a building to provide affordable homes.  Measures include dry-lining, low-E double glazing, A-rated appliances, heat recovery, etc. The scheme will be promoted over the next few months to major landlords and tours of the building will be available.  The aim is for the programme to be cost-effective and replicable.

Other recent projects:

· Benefits Mailing (to 17,000) to promote Warm Front.  The referral rate from this is disappointing, but each year around 130 people apply who might not have otherwise. Due to the housing stock the majority of applications just result in CFLs or draught-proofing jobs.

· Promotion of Npower’s Fridgesavers scheme – very popular, over 250 forms sent out

· Solar for London was launched last summer – results not yet known.

· £200k grant monies ear-marked for energy efficiency, but the disabled facilities grants are taking an increasing grant allocation, therefore the Council is promoting Warm Front more heavily now to maximise funds.  The grants criteria allows for top up funding of Warm Front, but applicants must first apply for the Warm Front Grant. 

· An additional £200k has been bid for by Westminster under the regional funding pot.

· Private Sector Leasing is very popular in Westminster (7000 properties) and so there is an opportunity to promote Warm Front (as piloted in Hounslow)

